
  

A publication of the Inland Empire Central Office 
Serving the Inland Empire 

Inland Empire  

Newsletter 
aainlandempire.org 

August  2020 

 

Step  
Made a list of all persons we 

had harmed, and became  
willing to make amends to 

them all. 
 

Tradition 
Alcoholics Anonymous should 

remain forever  
nonprofessional, but our  

service centers may employ 
special workers. 

 

Concept 
The trustees are the principal 

planners and administrators of 
over-all policy and finance. 

They have custodial oversight 
of the separately incorporated 
and constantly active services, 

exercising this through their 
ability to elect all the directors 

of these entities. 
 

Reflection 
Who have we harmed? Are we 

ready to make amends? 

 
Inland Empire Central Office 

P.O. Box 189 
897 Via Lata Suite A 

Colton, CA 92324 
(Mail to P.O. Box 189) 

 
Open 8 AM to 4 PM, Mon.-Fri. 

  9 AM to 1 PM, Sat.  
909-825-4700 

 
*We are now back to our normal 

hours and are Covid19           
compliant* 

 
Website:www.aainlandempire.org 

 
Email:  aacentral@sbcglobal.net 

 
Intergroup Meeting             

1st Wednesday of the month, 7:00 PM 
670 Carreon, Colton  

 
Board of Directors Meeting 

3rd Thursday of the month 
7:00 PM 

 
General Service, 

District 8 GSR 
3rd Wednesday of the month 

6:00 PM GSR School 
7:00 PM Meeting 

5770 Arlington, Riverside 
 

District 11 GSR 
Meets with District 8 

 
District 14 GSR 

3rd Wednesday of the month 
6:00 PM GSR School 

7:00 PM Meeting 
Church of the Good Shepherd 

308 E. Acacia, Hemet 
 

 District 17 GSR 
1st Tues. of the month, 6:30 PM 

 41735 Winchester #C 
Temecula  

 
Hospitals & Institutions 

3rd Sunday of the month, 3:00 PM 
Redlands Unity Club  

1307 Brookside, Redlands 
Area 9 

Msca09aa.org 
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July 
Central Office Activity Report 

AA Calls 281 

12 Step Calls                                                                 3 
Other Calls 40 

Visitors 201 

  

TOTAL: 525 
  
Web Site  
Visitors 34257 

Countries 31 

Subscribers 782 
  

TOTAL: 36240 

August Newsletter 2020 

 Letters to the Editor or  Articles for the Newsletter 
must be received by the 15th of the month for consideration of  

publication in the following month’s issue. 
 

Please submit your material for The Inland Empire Newsletter 
to:  

Inland Empire Central Office 
 P.O. Box 189  

Colton, Ca., 92324 
E-mail: aacentral@sbcglobal.net 

Central Intergroup Office of the  
Inland Empire 

Board of Directors 
 

Chairman: Duke W. 
Vice Chairman: Rich G. 

 
 Treasurer: Tim D. 
Secretary: Diane L. 

 
Members At Large 

Jay L. 
Elizabeth E. 

Dan D. 
 
 

Inland Empire Editor: Carolyn V. 
Office Manager: Carolyn V. 

Thanks to all who are of service.  
It makes a difference! 

In Loving Memory 
Elaine C. 
Terri T. 

Take a Look at This 
 
Please support your Central Office!! 
Donations can be sent via mail, PayPal or phone. 
 
Mountain AA Conference 
Is canceled this year. 
 
Picnic Committee Meetings- Committee needs  
Volunteers. Please come be of service. Meets every 
2nd Wednesday at 7pm at the Central Office. 
 
IEAA Convention Committee needs Volunteers. 
Please come be of service. Meets  every 2nd  
Thursday at 7pm at the Arc Church 
  
Thank you all for the support 
during the office closure. 
 
Faithfully Yours in Service, 

 The Board Members 

Walt B.      41 
Kirk S. 10 
Gil L           42 

BarbaraDee 18 

Carl T. 33 

Joni T. 37 

Jeanne S 46 

Mike R. 45 

Richard C. 40 

Duke W. 26 

Dennis T. 26 

Ferne K. 40 

  

  

We thank all of the birthday celebrants for their contributions to the Central Office Birthday Club. 
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Please submit all of your events and / or letters. We would love to put them in the Newsletter. 

 

THANK YOU VOLUNTEERS!! 
Thanks to these volunteers for keeping Central Office running 

smoothly for the past month: 

Mike B. 
Lisa H.      
Tim M. 
Cheryl D. 

Patti M. 
Chris S.                                
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Please check the web site (www.aainlandempire.org) for any changes  
since the printing of the newsletter. 
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                          IN ATTENDANCE

Chuck V. Duke W. Rawn M.

Dan C. Elizabeth E. Scott P.

Doug K. Dennis H. Todd W.

Tom F. Tim D. John L.

Bill S. Brian W. Ray S.

David S. Diane L. Carolyn V.
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101 out of approximately 1100 groups  contributed to Central Office so far this fiscal year. 
That represents roughly 13% of the meetings in the Inland Empire 

Group Donations 
June 2020 
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Please mail the Form with your 
monthly or annual  

donation  of  $1.00 a month  to  
 

Inland Empire Central Office  
P.O. Box 189  

Colton, Ca. 92324 
 

Don’t miss an issue, have the 
 

Inland Empire Newsletter 
 

delivered to your mail or  
e-mail 

                   box each month 

Inland Empire Newsletter 
Donation Form 

 
Name:   ____________________________________________ 

 
 

Address: _____________________________________________ 
 
 

City:        ____________________________________________ 
 

State:       __________________          Zip code: ____________ 
 

Phone:     __________________________________ 
 

BUCK-A-MONTH 

Central Office Needs 
 Your support!! 


